

## **CWL MEMBERSHIP**

Membership Fees are due in the month of February. You can use your CWL fees envelope in your weekly donation envelopes box or, in a plain envelope with your name and address on it, enclose \$20.00 and put it in the collection basket.

Mark your Calendar – Sacred Heart C.W.L. Luncheon will take place on Sunday, April 22, 2018.

## **PARISH LEGACIES & BEQUESTS**

Keep your love for your parish alive. Remember Sacred Heart Parish in your will and when recommending expression of sympathy.

Total Collection for the week ending Sunday, February 18<sup>th</sup>, 2018 - \$2,182.00

#### SECURITY SYSTEM UPDATE

We are continuing to get quotes but find the costs are much more than we had anticipated. So far we have received \$13,551.00. Thanks for the outstanding support of our parishioners. We ask that you continue to support this worthwhile project.

#### THE STATIONS OF THE CROSS

In preparation for Easter your Parish will be celebrating the Stations of the Cross starting on Friday at 7:00 p.m. until Easter. The Conducting of these Services will be various ministries within Sacred Heart Parish. We ask that you come out and support these ministries.

#### **CATHOLIC YOUTH**

Youth Rally: Be! Be Catholic! Be Young! Be Faithful! The Hamilton Diocese is holding their 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Youth Rally for young people in grades 7-12 on Saturday, May 26<sup>th</sup> at Camp Brebeuf. Join the 500+ young people that will be gathered for an opportunity for fellowship, prayer, music and an uplifting day. Information and forms can be found on the Most Blessed Sacrament Parish's website blessedsacramenthamilton.com. The cost for this experience is \$15.00, which includes transportation, food, a pilgrim pack and much more! If cost is a factor, please speak to Fr. Charlie.

### PERSONS SEPARATED AND DIVORCED

LEARNING TO COPE (Level 1) is a ten week support program starting **Tuesday, March 6 (7:00 pm to 9:30 pm)**, at the Chancery Office, 700 King St. W, Hamilton. The program is for persons experiencing difficulties as a result of a separation or divorce. For information or to register, contact the Family Ministry Office at (905) 528-7988, ext. 2249, or register on line at <a href="https://www.hamiltondiocese.com/offices/family-ministry/divorce-separation.php">www.hamiltondiocese.com/offices/family-ministry/divorce-separation.php</a>. Cost: \$35.

### FORMED IN FAITH:

Practical-Prayerful-Ready for Sharing

Join us for this 3 week course for seniors and grandparents where we will explore strengthening the foundation for sharing our faith. Choose from two locations! Mondays April 16, 23, 30th 1 – 3pm at St. Anthony Daniel, Kitchener OR Tuesdays April 17, 24, May 1st 1- 3pm at St. Ann's, Ancaster. Practical resources, time for prayer and reflection, reaching out to others in our family and beyond. Cost \$20, includes helpful resources. For more information or to register call Monica 905-528-7988, ext. 2238 or email <a href="mailto:myerin@hamiltondiocese.com">myerin@hamiltondiocese.com</a>.

# Hamilton Catholic Young Adults Group: THE CATHOLIC GUIDE TO BEEKEEPING!

"Keeping the Faith while You're Keeping the Bees!" Fred Hills, professional beekeeper, gives us a fun and informative introduction to bee-keeping.... Catholic-style! If you have ever wanted to know anything about the fine art of beekeeping - with a bit of Faith and Scripture thrown in - here is your chance! A fun, spirit-filled, social, night for Young Adults (19-39). Fred is also returning to his native New Zealand soon, so let's give him a proper sendoff! Sunday, March 4th. At St. Margaret Mary Church (20 Idlewood Ave., Hamilton ON). 6:00 pm Holy Hour | 6:30 Rosary | 7:00 Dinner Social | 8:00 Presentation. Contact jpeter@hamiltondiocese.com or check out 'Hamilton Catholic Young Adults' on Facebook.

#### DON'T FORGET OUR PARISH CENTRE

Ideal for anniversaries, small weddings, baptisms, birthday parties and showers. Call 905-387-6650.